
Osceola Elementary School 

School Advisory Council 
 

SAC Minutes 

February 12, 2019 

 

In attendance: Sarah Blevins, Kathy Walker, Jose Caride, Amber Noseworthy,  

Rebecca Keffer, Tina Waldrop, Ashley Cousins, Christine Stephan, Kathleen Hunting, 

 Amanda Baker, Kristen Bailey, Matt Mittelstadt, Shelly Erb, Milli Holtzendorf, 

Sheila Lawshe, Nancy McManus, Pat Richard, Kristyrae Larson-Richard 

 

 Meeting called to order at 5:33pm;  1st Motion-  Sheila Lawshe      

2nd Motion- Jose Caride 

After discussion, the vote was taken and a majority of the board approved the motion. 

 Review and Approval of January minutes   1st Motion- Amber Noseworthy 

2nd Motion- Jose Caride 

After discussion, the vote was taken and a majority of the board approved the motion. 

 Funds Report: no new business  

 AVID update: 2nd grade presented by Amanda Baker; Anchor charts, guided modeling for 

students in second grade, AVID folder, graphic organizers, AVID cheers,  

 SIP Mid-year implementation update: Mrs.Waldrop shared updated info on the school 

improvement plan, state representatives have observed classrooms and reviewing data 

and discussing how to prepare our students for FSA. Reflection on goals; learning gains 

in the lowest quartile have added tutors (70 students in tutoring) and revamped 

intervention block. Working closely with coaches and tracking students progress and 

PD’s.  Fifth grade will have an extra teacher along with Ms. Evans support. Increase in 

teacher collaboration time to 40 minutes daily, increase in intervention time no one to be 

pulled to interrupt the intervention time, improving attendance. 

 

 District Update shared by Ms. Stephan; she encouraged the Osceola staff, 



Osceola Elementary School 

School Advisory Council 
          District STEM Fair is March 2nd at 8:30am at Palencia Elementary School, each school to  

          send representatives. 

 Title 1 Update and Principal comments Mrs. Blevins shared that we will revamp the 

compact wording at our next meeting. No update on principal comments. 

 Open Floor (Celebrations/Questions) Ms. Noseworthy expressed how easy the parent 

survey was to complete. From February until now 94 surveys have been completed. 

The link is on the website. We need to update photos on the website. 

 Next meeting date: March 5th at 5:30 

 Meeting called to close at 5:55pm;  1st Motion-  Sheila Lawshe             

 2nd Motion- Jose Caride 

 After discussion, the vote was taken and a majority of the board approved the motion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


